
 
Name of Tribe – Oneida Indians, Inc. 
Minutes of meeting held by – Executive Comm. 
Date of meeting – March 5, 1962 
Places of meeting – Oneida CCC Building 
Regular or Special – Regular 
Was a quorum present – No 
Name and title of officers present – Chairman Julius Danforth, Vice Chair Irene Moore, 
Treasurer Althea Schulyer, Secretary Eva Danforth 
 
Minutes 
 
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Julius Danforth at 8:00 p.m. 
Secretary read report of meeting held on February 5, 1962. Motion made by Irene Moore 
to approve the minutes as read. Seconded by Eva Danforth. Carried. 
 
Treasurer’s report read as follows: 
 
Tribal Fund:  $615.82 
Rehab. Fund: $450.00 
 
Motion made by Eva Danforth to accept the Treasurers report, seconded by Irene Moore. 
Carried. Council discussed the meeting held at the home of Mrs. Mamie Smith when 
Marvin Chapman was here at Oneida recently. Council had not been informed that a 
representative from the firm Aaron, Aaron, Shinberg and Ness would be here and felt that 
they should have been advised of this, so we would know what it was about and have it 
on record. A motion was made by Irene Moore to authorize the Secretary to write to 
Tribal attorneys as to what their findings were and also to ask them to notify present 
Executive Committee as to any future meetings to be held. Seconded by Eva Danforth. 
Carried. 
 
Mrs. Manuel Torres was at meeting to inquire if council had heard anything from the Guy 
Johns family in regard to selling their house where the Torres family now lives as they 
were interested in purchasing the house and didn’t want to make necessary repairs until 
they could find out something definite. She also wanted to know if there was any tribal 
land available. Council advised her that we hadn’t heard anything from Mr. John and that 
it would be entirely up to him to transact any sale on the house, but the land committee 
would be willing to make any necessary adjustment on land. She was also advised to 
contact James Schuyler in regards to any available land. 
 
The following birth certificates were submitted for enrollment: 
 
Ralph Lionel Powless, Joseph Tall Feather Powless, James Laverne Powless, Dennis 
Keith Madl, Joseph Madl Jr., and Robert Lee Christjohn, Brian Joseph Madl. 
 



Motion was made by Irene Moore to approve the 7 certificates, seconded by Eva 
Danforth. Carried. 
 
Council discussed the possibility of the tribe leasing land to the town of Oneida to build a 
garage, namely CCC Camp area, as Mrs. Moore said they were looking for a site to build 
and she thought we may be able to interest them if it were possible to do so. Council 
decided to discuss it further with Mr. Riley when he comes out. 
 
Motion was made to approve a loan for Julius Danforth in the amount of $100.00 to 
purchase hay. He is to get the money as he needs it. Seconded by Eva Danforth. Carried. 
This amount is to be added to his present loan. 
 
Motion was made by Eva Danforth to adjourn, seconded by Irene Moore. Carried. 
 
Julius Danforth advised the council that we will be having a meeting with the area 
director from Minn. soon. 
 
Eva Danforth  
Tribal Secretary 
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